ORDINANCE NO.

AN ORDINANCE TO VACATE THAT PORTION OF SOUTH LINCOLN
STREET LYING BETWEEN WEST MAPLE STREET AND WEST WALNUT STREET,;
TO PROVIDE FOR REVERSION OF THE VACATED STREET TO ADJOINING
PROPERTY OWNERS; TO PROVIDE FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE AND FOR
PUBLICATION IN PAMPHLET FORM.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
LEXINGTON, NEBRASKA AS FOLLOWS:

Section 1. That it is in the best interest of the municipality that a portion of South
Lincoln Street lying between West Maple Street and West Walnut Street be privately owned and
maintained by the adjoining owners, and that such portion of street should be vacated.

Section 2. That the City of Lexington, Nebraska hereby vacates that
portion of South Lincoln Street lying between West Maple Street and West Walnut
Street.

Section 3. That the vacated street right-of-way shall revert to the adjoining
owners of South Ward School Block of the Subdivision of Section 5-9-21 in the City of
Lexington, Dawson County, Nebraska to the West, and the West one-half of Lot 7, and the
West one-half of Parts A and B of Lot 8, and the West One-half of Lot 9, all Tract “L” of the
Subdivision of Section 5-9-21 in the City of Lexington, Dawson County, Nebraska.

Section 4. That this ordinance shall be published in pamphlet form and take effect
as provided by law.

PASSED AND APPROVED this day of , 2009.

CITY OF LEXINGTON, NEBRASKA

By:

Mayor

ATTEST:

City Clerk



LEXINGTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS

1610 North Washington
P. O. Box 890
Lexington, Nebraska 68850-0890
(308) 324-4681
(308) 324-2528 - fax
http://www.lex.esu10.org/

ADMINISTRATION BOARD OF EDUCATION
Mr. Clarence “Todd” Chessmore, Superintendent Mr. Rod Reynolds Mr. Kent Gydesen
Mr. Brian Bennett, Business Manager Mrs. Bev Fellers Mrs. Ann Luther
Mrs. Julie Otero, Dir. of Elem. & Secondary Ed. Dr. Fran Acosta-Carlson Mr. Marion McGee

Ms. Theresa McFarland, Director of Special Services

August 26, 2008

Joe Pepplitsch

City Manager

City of Lexington
406 E 7" Street
Lexington, NE 68850

Dear Mr. Pepplitsch,

This letter is a request for the City Council to consider vacating the following streets:
e North Tyler Street between East 11" Street and East 12™ Street
e South Lincoln Street between West Maple Street and West Walnut Street

At this time both Pershing Elementary and Morton Elementary utilize space across the street
from their respective schools frequently during the school day. Vacating these streets will
create a safer environment for the students crossing the streets, and giving additional useable
space to the Elementary Schools.

If both referred to blocks of North Tyler and South Lincoln were vacated the space would be
utilized to create a more efficient system for drop off and pick up at Pershing, off street parking
at both Pershing and Morton, safe passage way for students at both Pershing and Morton, and
additional play space at Morton.

I would like to thank the City Council in advance for their consideration of this request. If you
have any questions please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

oo TZH o

C. Todd Chessmore

“. . . to develop capable and responsible lifelong learners.”
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